
President’s Letter, February 2021 

Greetings WALL Members, 
 
WALL is about to enter the second month of courses, which are included in 
the table of courses.  All courses in February are via Zoom and members 
without a reliable internet connection can view the presentation in Taylor 
221.    However, you must have signed up for on campus viewing when you 
registered because seating is limited, at this time only one seat is available for 
the Women in the Bible class. 
 
Included in this newsletter is the financial report for the period July 1, 2020 to 
December 31, 2020.  Notice that under expenses the line-item WALL 
Scholarships, this has been funded but the undergraduate recipients will be 
selected later this semester.  Also, WALL ran an ad in the Telegraph  on 

November 20, 2020 but because of the holidays WALL was not billed until recently and the $290.00 
cost of the ad will appear in the next report. 
 
We are all looking forward to getting back to normal.  We hope that by the Fall 2021 semester we 
can have all live classes.  The curriculum committee is working to complete the schedule, which we 
hope to announce in an upcoming newsletter. 
 
The WALL Board of Directors has several openings and volunteers are needed for the positions of 
Curriculum Chair-Elect and President – Elect.  The election of officers occurs at our May general 
meeting, but if you are interested in either position, or would like to join the curriculum committee, 
please contact me at my email address, below. 
 
Vince Coughlin 
WALL President 
Vince.coughlin0826@gmail.com 
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WEAR YOUR MASK 
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WALL Financial Report, July 1, 2020 – Dec. 31, 2020 

Fund Balance, Beginning   $17,284,12 

Revenue: 

 WALL Membership Fee   $12,350.00 

 Miscellaneous Income                          0.00 

Total Income     $12, 350.00 

Expenses: 

WALL Honorarium – Faculty  $2,400.00 

WALL Scholarships - Funded  $2,000.00 

WALL Marketing    $       0.00 

Wesleyan Commission   $3,705.00 

Miscellaneous    $     89.94 

Total      $8,194.94 

Total Income (loss)    $4,155.06 

Ending Fund Balance    $21,439.18 

WALL Officers July 1, 2020 - June 30, 2021 

President - Vince Coughlin - vince.coughlin0826 @gmail.com 

President-Elect - open 

Curriculum Chair - Sandy Tharpe - wallsan378@gmail.com 

Curriculum Chair-Elect - vacant 

Secretary - Garnett Lindsay -garnettlindsay@yahoo.com 

Finance Committee Chair -  

Public Relations Chair - Sandy Tharpe - wallsan378@gmail.com 

Editor Newsletter-Bill Hargrave - bhargrav@live.com 

 Course Instructor Dates Time Location Capacity 

Famous 
Impresarios 
In Classical Music 

Dr. Chenny Gan Wednesday, Feb. 3, 
10, 17, 24 

11:00 – 
Noon 

Zoom and 
Campus view-
ing 

Zoom 75 
  
On Campus 
Filled 

Positive Psychology Dr. Carol Seegert Wed. Feb. 3, 10, 17, 
24 

1:30 – 
2:30 PM 

Zoom and 
Campus view-
ing 

Zoom 75 
  
On Campus 
Filled 

British Royal Family, 
Part 3 

Dr. Jan Lewis Thursday, Feb. 4, 11, 
18, 25 

11:00 – 
Noon 

Zoom and 
Campus view-
ing 

Zoom 75 
  
On Campus 
Filled 
  

Women of the Bible Dr. Vivia Fowler Thursday Feb. 4, 11, 
18, 25 

1:30 – 
2:30 PM 

Zoom and 
Campus view-
ing 

Zoom 75 

 
On Campus 
1 open 


